Comment on the Evaluation of Kulaluk Crab Farm Employment Program, “Our Vision to Economic Independence and Employment and Educational Opportunities for our Community.”

According to Sharon Hewitt’s report, “Our Vision to Economic Independence and Employment and Educational Opportunities for our Community”, the one “valuable asset” the Gwalwa Daraniki Association members have is “their land as a bargaining tool to build economic independence”. The report claims that money-making opportunities were “somewhat limited due to some parts of the area being mainly mangrove swamp lands and also being in the flight path of the Darwin International Airport”. 
The report adds that today Kulaluk is “seen as prime real estate by the wider Darwin community for commercial ventures and is very much sought after which may result in further economic independence for the community in the near future”. [The so-called ‘wider community’ might disagree!]

Under the brief heading, “Social”, the report describes how Kulaluk is near shopping centres, and “within walking distance to the sea and beautiful beaches”. The report sounds like an advertisement with no mention of why the land is important to Aboriginal people, except that the crab farm will “provide participants with scientific farming skills as well as incorporating their own natural skills as hunters and gatherers”. Unfortunately because of the prawn/crab farm, large parts of the Kulaluk land have been locked away since 1997 with signs saying “No Trespassing - Private Property” stopping the families who gather yams, mangrove crabs and shellfish or go spearing or fishing on the tidal flats or along the beach.

The report does not mention why the land was returned to Aboriginal people after eight years of struggle or discuss how the commercial ventures will affect the people who have traditionally used the land. Hewitt’s report only discusses the land as a money making asset, never as a social and culturally asset. Nor does her report mention why many people struggled to win back the land in the 1970s. 

At least the report tells us who are the “stakeholders” responsible for the financial, social and environmental crab farm disaster. However, no one has accepted responsibility for this waste of public money, although NT politician Dave Tollner was happy to endorse the spending of $433,000 of Federal funds in2007. By 2009 valuable equipment lay around the abandoned transportable buildings at the crab farm site, with papers scattered over the floor of the vandalised office. Powerlines covered in vines lead to nowhere. No attempt at restoration has been attempted, although restoration is a condition of the development permit. 
Sharon Hewitt’s report (cover on next page) suggests why the Kulaluk crab farm project was bound to fail and the stakeholders who are implicated, leaving the reader to ask, “Shared responsibility agreement, or no responsibility?”
